## **Re: FOIA Request**

Charles Becker <beckerc@concord.edu>

To: "ablutstein@americarisingllc.com" <ablutstein@americarisingllc.com>

Tue, Jul 2, 2019 at 1:34 PM

Dear Mr. Blutstein:

In response to your FOIA request, our records indicate that a Eugene Lacy Watson worked at Concord University in 1998-1999 as a student employee. We have no record of any Eugene Lacy Watson employed as a professor/instructor at any time in the past twenty years.

Please let me know if this explanation is not responsive to your request.

Regards,

Charles P. Becker

Vice President for Business & Finance

**Concord University** 

P O Box 1000

Athens, WV

Office: (304) 384-5190

www.concord.edu